
 

 

18 October 2022 
 
Excellency, 
 
  I have the honour to refer to General Assembly decision 76/572 of 12 July 2022, by which 
the General Assembly reaffirmed its central role concerning the question of equitable 
representation on and increase in the membership of the Security Council and other matters related 
to the Security Council and the commitment of Heads of State and Government representing the 
peoples of the world to instil new life in the discussions on the reform of the Security Council.  
 
  Member States will recall in this regard that the General Assembly decided to immediately 
continue intergovernmental negotiations on Security Council reform in informal plenary of the 
General Assembly b/939.9 (b/3)-4 

2021, building on the informal meetings  held during its seventy-sixth session as reflected in the 
letter dated 16 May 2022 from the Co-Chairs, and on the document entitled “Co-Chairs’ Revised 
Elements Paper on Convergences and Divergences on the question of equitable representation on 
and increase in the membership of the Security Council and related matters” circulated on 19 May 
2022, as well as the positions of and proposals made by Member States reflected in the text and its 
annex circulated on 31 July 2015, to help to inform its future work. 
 

I therefore have the further honour to inform you that I have appointed  
H.E. Mr. Michal Mlynár, Permanent Representative of the Slovak Republic 




